
 
 
Dear Campus Community, 
  
In the past week, UK has made changes to the work and holiday calendar for the upcoming 
academic year. This academic year, Labor Day (September 7) will be a work and instruction 
day on campus as we build out a calendar that provides appropriate instructional days for 
our faculty and students in response to the coronavirus. 
 
Campus staff working on the Labor Day holiday may take the holiday later, up through Dec. 
31, 2020, to accommodate the compressed academic calendar necessary for the COVID-
19 response.   
 
And we will, for the first time, observe Juneteenth as an annual holiday in commemoration 
of when the final enslaved Black men and women were freed in 1865. (Juneteenth is on 
June 19 each year; for UK, we will observe the holiday on Friday, June 18, 2021, because 
the holiday falls on a weekend). 
  
Today, I want to provide additional information about the holiday and work schedule for the 
academic campus for the coming academic year. 
 
The University has made the decision to close the academic (non-UK HealthCare) campus 
Monday, December 21 and will reopen on Monday, January 4, resulting in four additional 
paid bonus days for staff members in regular positions in academic areas. 
 
That is several days more than last year and reflects our goal to protect, as much as 
possible, our community as we inevitably continue to grapple with this global pandemic. UK 
HealthCare will communicate decisions on pay and holidays soon as well. 
 
All eligible employees in regular positions, including those with UK HealthCare, will still 
receive bonus days on December 28, 29, 30 and 31. As with the official holidays on 
December 25 and January 1, bonus days may be taken any time within six weeks before or 
after in areas that require staffing during these days. 
 
For campus academic year 2020-2021 the following holidays and days off will be observed: 
  

• Election Day, November 3, is a holiday as set by the state. 
• Thanksgiving Day – November 26 – and the next day, Friday, November 27, will be 

holidays. 



• December/January holidays and bonus days – Monday, December 21 - Friday, 
January 1.  

• Martin Luther King Day will be observed on Monday, January 18. 
• Memorial Day will be observed on Monday, May 31. 
• Juneteenth will be observed on Friday, June 18. 
• The July 4 holiday will be observed on Monday, July 5. 

  
As in the past, staff must be employed in a regular position on or before October 25 to 
receive the bonus days. If you have questions regarding this schedule, you can call Human 
Resources, Employee Relations Office, at 859-257-8758. You can also go to this site 
— https://www.uky.edu/hr/hr-home/official-staff-holiday-schedule — which will be updated 
soon. 
  
Thank you for your continued efforts and excellence during these challenging times for our 
university and our world. 
  
Eli Capilouto 
 


